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Waverley Council Response Report to requests from the October 2024 Bondi Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

October 
2024 

MOTION (1): Bondi Precinct notes Waverley 
Council’s decision on 29 October 2024 re: 
community calls for an awareness campaign 
alerting Waverley residents to the serious 
impacts of the NSW low-mid level housing 
reforms. Bondi Precinct requests council 
consult the community before finalising any 
“masterplan” that involves zoning and other 
changes, particularly height and FSRs 
Bondi Precinct also requests that Council 
consult the community before suggesting 
any community/crown assets for potential 
uplift.  

Council's approach to Community Consultation, including matters related 
to Planning is outlined in the Community Engagement Strategy at 
https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0020/163424/
Community_Engagement_Strategy_2023.pdf 
 

Planning, 
Sustainability 
and Compliance 

Complete 

 MOTION (2): Bondi Precinct notes the 
response from council officers (Response 
Report, August 2024 meetings) regarding 
requests for a discounted rate for local 
residents to use the Bondi Pavilion and that 
an investigation into the feasibility of a 
discounted rate is currently underway. Bondi 
Precinct requests a timeline for this 
investigation and also reiterates the need for 
a discounted rate for individuals and groups 
that do not qualify as a registered Not for 
Profit or charity. Council could include 
quotas or conditions governing use. 

Officers anticipate a Report to Council by this financial year.  Community, 
Culture and 
Customer 
Service 

Complete 

 MOTION (3): Bondi Precinct writes to the 
Manager of integrated Transport and 
reiterates the Precinct support for a 40km 
speed limit across Bondi Basin and requests 

Council’s Manager of integrated Transport advised that this is being 
considered as part of the LATM (Local Area Traffic Management Study). 
This is an ongoing strategic Council priority. 

Assets and 
Operations 

Complete 
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this be considered as part of the Local Area 
Traffic Management Plan. 

 MOTION (4): That Waverley Council Officers 
introduce zoned & timed parking signage in 
Area 8 on Blair St. between Wairoa and 
Glenayr Avenues to allow residents to park 
near their homes, as a matter of urgency.  

In late 2024, Council resolved to move forward on this request. Council is 
working to implement this in early 2025. 

Assets and 
Operations 

Complete 

Next meeting: 12 February 2025 
  


